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Office of Science and Technology Policy § 2402.10 

shall offer the requester an oppor-
tunity to confer with the FOIA Public 
Liaison to reformulate the request to 
meet the requester’s needs at a lower 
cost. 

(e) Advance payments. Advance pay-
ment of fees will generally not be re-
quired. If, however, charges are likely 
to exceed $250, OSTP shall notify the 
requester of the likely cost and: 

(1) Obtain satisfactory assurance of 
full payment; or 

(2) Regardless of when a FOIA re-
quest becomes perfected under 
§ 2402.4(c), if the requester has no his-
tory of payment or has failed to pay a 
fee within 30 days of the date of billing, 
OSTP may require the requester to pay 
the full amount of any fees owed and/or 
to make an advance payment of the 
full amount of the estimated charges 
before OSTP begins to process the new 
request or a pending request from that 
requester. In this case, OSTP’s working 
days to process the request as de-
scribed in § 2402.5 will not begin to run 
until the date OSTP receives the full 
amount of any fees owed and/or the ad-
vance payment of the full amount of 
the estimated charges. 

(f) Other charges. OSTP will recover 
the full costs of providing services such 
as those enumerated below when it 
elects to provide them: 

(1) Certifying that records are true 
copies; 

(2) Sending records by special meth-
ods such as express mail. 

(g) Remittances. Remittances shall be 
in the form either of a personal check 
or bank draft drawn on a bank in the 
United States, or a postal money order. 
Remittances shall be made payable to 
the Treasury of the United States and 
mailed to the Chief FOIA Officer, Of-
fice of Science and Technology Policy, 
Eisenhower Executive Office Building, 
1650 Pennsylvania Ave. NW., Wash-
ington, DC 20504. Updates to this con-
tact information will be made on the 
OSTP Web site. 

(h) Receipts and refunds. A receipt for 
fees paid will be given upon request. A 
refund of fees paid for services actually 
rendered will not be made. 

§ 2402.9 Waiver of fees. 
(a) In general. OSTP shall waive part 

or all of the fees assessed under § 2402.8 

if the following conditions are satis-
fied: 

(1) Disclosure of the information is in 
the public interest because it is likely 
to contribute significantly to public 
understanding of the operations or ac-
tivities of the government; and 

(2) Disclosure is not primarily in the 
commercial interest of the requester. 

(b) Clarification. Where OSTP has rea-
sonable cause to doubt the use to 
which a requester will put the records 
sought, or where that use is not clear 
from the request itself, OSTP may seek 
clarification from the requester before 
assigning the request to a specific cat-
egory for fee assessment purposes. 

(c) Partial waiver of fees. If the two 
conditions stated in paragraph (a) of 
this section are met, OSTP will ordi-
narily waive all fees. In exceptional 
cases and provided that the requester 
does not meet the conditions stated in 
paragraph (a), however, a partial waiv-
er may be granted if the request for 
records would impose an exceptional 
burden on OSTP or require an excep-
tional expenditure of OSTP resources. 

(d) Failure to comply. OSTP will not 
assess fees under § 2402.8 if the Agency 
fails to comply with any time limit and 
no exceptional circumstances apply to 
processing the request. 

(e) Waivers. OSTP may waive fees in 
other circumstances solely at its dis-
cretion, consistent with 5 U.S.C. 552 
and the Fee Waiver Policy Guidance 
issued by the Department of Justice. 

§ 2402.10 Maintenance of statistics. 

(a) OSTP shall maintain records that 
are sufficient to allow accurate report-
ing of FOIA processing statistics, as re-
quired under 5 U.S.C. 552 and all guide-
lines for the preparation of annual 
FOIA reports issued by the Department 
of Justice. 

(b) OSTP shall annually, on or before 
February 1 of each year, prepare and 
submit to the Attorney General an an-
nual report compiling the statistics 
maintained in accordance with para-
graph (a) of this section for the pre-
vious fiscal year. A copy of the report 
will be available for public inspection 
at the OSTP Web site. 
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